Other locals played important roles not only at the March on Washington, but throughout the

south.

"I joined Rev. [Avery] Alexander and others on the picket lines, then ultimately got involved in the sit-ins on Canal Street," recalls Jerome Smith, a "freedom rider" during the turbulent days of segregation in the south.

He weathered brutal beatings as a "freedom rider," but relished his participation in the March on Washington. Still, he said much work remains to be done to cure social injustices.

"One of the things that was at the march that impressed me more than anything was that it was a collective feeling for goodness. And one of the failures of the march, we were not able to maintain that feeling during this 50 years," Smith said.

King's speech came at the end of a very long program at the Lincoln Memorial.

"Mahalia Jackson said it before she got near Dr. King she wanted him to preach, and this why when he was on his speech and she was saying Martin, Martin, the dream Martin, the dream Martin," said Smith.

Alexander recounts how Dr. King started off slowly in his address, and did not immediately mesmerize the crowd -- but he said that changed as King's words began to crescendo.

"And we were just talking and whatever and he said 'I have dream,' and everybody stopped, everybody stopped and looked forward at the podium... It meant that there was a dream coming and that everybody would be free," stated Alexander.

"It was a glorious time for blacks to talk about this notion of jobs and freedom and how this was going to expand the American dream, not just for blacks, but for America as well," said Dr. Dorothy Vick Smith, historian for Dillard University.

"Out of this will come many leaders. Out of this will come many whites and blacks who will unite together," Alexander said of the events marking the 50th anniversary of the March on Washington.
"It's really, really important I feel for the youth to be here to have a voice, to network with older people who were here 50 years ago," said Nicole Tinson, a Dillard student who traveled to Washington for the march.
Five decades later, students from Dillard and Southern Universities joined in Saturday's march.